SARA-MANA INTER-GROUP MINUTES

September 15, 2020
Virtual Meeting Through Zoom

Call the Meeting to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 P.M. by the Co-Chair, Matt D. A quorum of at least ten was achieved.

Moment of Silence Followed by the Serenity Prayer:

12 Traditions:
The 12 Traditions were read by Lisa W.

Introductions:
All Reps introduced themselves and their Home Group. There were no new Intergroup Reps.

Chair Report:
No report given. Chair was absent due to this being a virtual meeting.

Co-Chair Report:
Intergroup has attempted to have virtual meetings a couple of times in the past months, but no quorums could be
achieved. We have a quorum tonight.

Secretary Report:
Brian read the minutes from July 28, 2020.

Treasurer’s Report:
Craig ahs just assumed the Treasurer’s duties. He will have a full report at the next meeting.

Finance Committee Chair Report:
Ross J. reported he is working on developing an Intergroup Virtual Basket for the 7" Tradition and for Home
Groups to contribute.

Ross indicated that we might want to wait until the new year to incorporate for tax purposes.

Helpline:
No report given.

Where & When:
Samantha reminded everyone to contact her if any Home Group information changes.

There will be no new Where & When’s published in the near future. Most meeting info can be obtained on the
website and distribution of current copies is very slow due to few face-to-face meetings.

Newsletter:
Ross J. reported that the latest Newsletter is available electronically through aasrg.org.



Central Office Report:

Matt D. reported there is a new location for the Central Office. It is located in the same office complex and it is
Suite G2.

General Service District 4 Report:
Mick G. reported there will be a GSR Virtual Meeting this coming Saturday. The Workshop begins at 9:00 A.M.
dealing with the 10" and 11" Traditions. This will be followed by the Business Meeting beginning at 10:15 A.M.

The Coffee Talk Series will continue in November. The audio ig the first Coffee Talk may be found on the
website.

Current Practices:
No report this month.

Old Business:
A call went out for volunteers for the Co-Chair. No one stood, but Matt may have some candidates.

Ross J. nominated Matt D. to take over the Chair position. Lisa W. seconded that nomination. All those attending
voted affirmative. Matt D. is the Chair of Intergroup.

New Business:
Ross suggested that every odd numbered year be used as election year and every even numbered year would be
used for electing Officers.

We will continue to have virtual Intergroup Meetings on the third Tuesday of each month at 7:00 P.M. The sign
on information will remain the same for each meeting:

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/|/73341264918?pwd=djgxMnpGSHc5dEIDb2NLOQzFDaUxudz09

Meeting ID: 733 4126 4918
Passcode: 912785

With no further business to discuss Jim adjourned the meeting at about 8:14 P.M. with the Lord’s Prayer.
Respectfully submitted,

Brian H.



